being on the school Board. I served with him six or eight years.

Mr. Nichols has never in any trying situation been unfair to me.

MRS. ASA M. JANNEY:

Mr. Nichols, you say you were responsible for Mr. Smith being appointed as one of the School Board. Was it not through Mr. Smith that you got your new \$18,000 Grade School building? Didn't Mt. Gilead give \$13,000 and Jefferson \$5,000? Am I right?

Mr. Emerick gave the closing address of which he has copy.

One name from Hillsboro as favorable was present on a petition.

Also the names of Mr. & Mrs. Albert Painter were mentioned as favorable to Lincoln. The name of Mrs. L. B. Carruthers was given in as favorable to Lincoln, she not being present.

Meeting was then adjourned and the decision of the Board in locating the High school was left with them.